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February 5,2020

Senator Guy Guzzone, Chairman
Senate Budget & Taxation Committee
3 West Miller Senate Offi"ce Building
11 Bladen Street
Annapolis, Maryland 2140L

SUBJECT: Senate Bill 269 - Hometown Heroes Act of 2A2O (Favorable Report)

Chairman Gl:.zzorre,

The Professional Fire Fighters of Maryland represents over 10,000 active and retired fire
fighters and paramedics across the State of Maryland. On behalf of our members we

strongly support Senate Bilt 269 - Hometown Heroes Act of 2020 and urge the Budget &
Taxation Committee to issue a favorable report.

Senate Bill 269 would provide an income subtraction modification for LOA% of eligible
retirement income phased in over two years for a qualified retired public safety employee.
Additionally, SB 269 would amend the eligibility date to begin receiving these benefits to
age 50.

The Hometown Heroes Act was first introduced in the Maryland General Assembly in 2006.
Over the years various pieces of legislation have been introduced. In2Ol7 the General
Assembly approved legislation that provides an ilcome subtraction moffication for the
first $15,000 dollars of retirement income between the ages of 55 - 65. We believe that
Senate BilI 269 provides a measured and phased in approach to expanding this benefit for
qualified retired public safety employees.

Public Safety employees covered under the current law and by the proposed legislation
protect the citizens of the State of Maryland 24 hours a day, 365 days a year. These
employees serve the citizens during careers that span between 20 - 30 years with some
being even longer. Al1too ofben, upon retirement, these individuals move out of MaryIand to
other states because these states have more favorable tax provisions on retirement income.

We would like to acknowledge and thank Governor Larry Hogan for introducing this
important piece of legislation as part of his Administration package- If adopted by the
General Assembly, this would put Maryland in a much better position with neighboring
states and provide an incentive for retired public safety employees to remain in the state in
which they faithfully served the community over the course of their careers.
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on behalf of all the members of the Professional Fire Fighters of MaryIand we strongly

support Senate Bill 269 and urge the Budget & Taxation Committee to issue a favorable
report.

Sirrcerely,

4,-"""^("-
Jeffuey Buddle, President
Professional Fire Fighters of Maryland


